
 

President’s Report 2021 
On a road trip in May/June 2019, Wendy and I visited Ray Gaffney and his wife Sheryl. Ray is one of 

our members, who lives in Cairns and he so very kindly donated $700 plus towards the cost of our 

ANZAC Day Luncheon in 2019 even though he was unable to attend due to ill health. Thanks again 

Ray for your generosity.  

On the 15/2/2020 Wendy and I along with James Keady, Stewart and Jane Thompson, Bev Cockle 

and her cousin Marlene James attended The Last Post Ceremony at the Australian War Memorial in 

honour of Private Gordon William Blair NX71591 of the 2/18th Battalion, killed in action on the 

27/1/1942. Bev and Marlene laid a wreath on behalf of their late fathers, Private James Ceely NX876 

and Private Ken Ceely NX879 both killed in action on the same day, the 10/2/1942, both members of 

the 2/20th Infantry Battalion. I laid a wreath on behalf of our Association. On the 10/2/1942 the 

2/20th Infantry Battalion lost 129 men including William Ferguson, the father of our Patron Ron 

Ferguson.  

In early February 2020 Wendy and I spent a week on Norfolk Island, what an interesting place, 

plenty to see and do. Whilst there we visited the War Memorial, which is located in a park of 

Kingston. Among the names listed on the memorial are the following 2/20th Infantry Battalion 

members. Private Neville Albert Herbert Buffett NX73683 who died in Naoetsu Japan on the 

8/1/1944, Lance Corporal Allen Charles Christian NX50943 who died at Singapore on the 15/2/1942 

and Adrian Brancker King Nobbs NX65394 who died on the 10/2/1942. Another 2/20th member 

Private Hastings Henry Quintal NX30208 who survived the war and returned to Norfolk Island, he is 

buried at the Norfolk Island Cemetery. 

On the 15/8/2020 Stewart Thompson and his son James represented our association at The Last Post 

Ceremony at the Australian War Memorial in honour of Private Dudley Boughton NX58805 of the 

2/18th Infantry Battalion who died on the 28/1/1944 of illness in Japan. James laid a wreath on 

behalf of our Association.  

On the 15/2/2021 Wendy and I along with Stewart and Jane Thompson attended The Last Post 

Ceremony at the Australian War Memorial in honour of Private Orphwood Henry Jack Heasman 

NX2835 of the 2/30th Infantry Battalion, who died on the 14/5/1943 in Thailand. I laid a wreath on 

behalf of the Association. Prior to the commencement of The Last Post Ceremony I had a 

conversation with a woman who was also going to lay a wreath. I asked her if she was a relative of 

Jack Heasman. She replied "No", my husband and I were visiting the war memorial to pay our 

respects to my cousin's son, Corporal Cameron Baird VC MG Killed In Action in Afghanistan on the 

22/6/2013. The 100th Australian to be awarded the VC. She was asked to lay a wreath at this 

ceremony and was quite moved by this occasion. 

Looking forward to catching up with everyone on ANZAC Day - Dennis Baker. 

http://secondtwentieth.org.au/pages/


Patron's Corner - Ron Ferguson's Book Donation  
I recently donated some 200 plus books to the ANZAC Memorial located in Hyde Park Sydney. I 

collected the books over many years, I frequently referenced them whilst Secretary of the 8th 

Division Association when people enquired about a relative. 

The books (included Australian, British, American and Japanese books) covered all aspects of the 

campaigns in Malaya/Singapore/Timor/Ambon and Rabaul - a lot of Unit histories. The Burma/Thai 

Railway and the POW camps. 

The books are being used by the Guides and Educators at the Memorial for their research purposes. 

See you on ANZAC Day - Ron Ferguson. 

Items of interest 
Here is an extract from the 1st Edition of Thumbs Up which I hope everyone finds of interest. 



A Plaque of the 2/20th Battalion 

The National Australia Remembers Freedom Wall is located in the Brisbane Botanic Gardens Mt. 

Coot-tha Rd Toowong Queensland. The wall was officially opened on the 11/11/1996. A bronze 

plaque honours the Men of the 2/20th Battalion 



Ingleburn Military Heritage Precinct 

The Ingleburn Army Camp was one of Australia's major army camps from 1939 to the 1970s, it was 

the first purpose built training camp for WW2. The Heritage Precinct comprises of the Old Bardia 

Barracks entrance gates, Guard House and Cell Block, the Chaplain's Office, Post Office and three 

maintained guns. It also has a small museum and five memorials, one being to the Fallen 

Servicemen. The camp closed in 1999 and this site is on the State Heritage Register. The army camp 

area is only open by appointment, the tours are free but donations are gratefully accepted, this is 

well worth a visit. The heritage site is on Old Campbelltown Road Ingleburn and for an appointment 

Phone 02 4572 7768. 

 

 

 

 

 


